## Technical Review Committee Meeting Brown County Highway Department November 3, 2016 1:00 p.m.

Attendance: Kevin Hill – Indiana Natural Gas, Lonnie Farlee - Brown County Planning & Zoning, Diane Biddle – Brown County Commissioner's, Mike Magner – Brown County Highway Superintendent, Micah Fox – Brown County Fire Department/Ambulance Base, Bruce Gould – DRC, Mike Patrick – DRC, Phyllis Carr, Administration Manager - Town of Nashville.

Not in Attendance: Rick Kelley – DRC, Libby Zeigler – DRC, Tess Kean – DRC, Laura Boyer – DRC, Penny Scroggins – DRC, Teresa Waltman – DRC, Laura Renwick – Indiana Landmarks, Bob Roudebush – EMS, Christina Ritzmann– Brown County Planning & Zoning, Allison Shoaf – Brown County Soil & Water, John Kennard – Brown County Health Dept., Joel Compton – Duke Energy, David Hardin – Brown County Surveyor's, Adam Hoskins – EMS, Scott Rudd – Town Manager, Sean Cassiday – Utility Manager.

Meeting called to order by Administration Manager Carr. She reviewed the roles/procedures of the Technical Review Committee.

Docket #16-47 – Mike Magner advised they are proposing to put a pole frame over the existing concrete structure for road salt storage. Colors are clay for the sides and green for the roof same as the existing office building.

All in attendance were in agreement with the proposed project.

Docket #16-48 – Mike Magner advised they are proposing to tear down the existing equipment building and replacing it with a 72' x 164' metal building for equipment and vehicle storage. The colors will match the existing office structure. No lighting at this time. Lonnie Farlee stated if they could get the electric upgraded on this permit, they wouldn't have to come back for approval. Mike stated he would attempt to get this done providing funding is available. State release has been received.

All in attendance were in agreement with the proposed project.

Docket #16-50 – Mike Magner advised they are proposing to put a new garage/storage building with a concrete floor (34' x 56') along with a new roof canopy over the northeast stairwell on the Law Enforcement building. The new garage/storage building will be used to store the 4-wheelers, boats, search and rescue equipment along with a place for maintenance. There will also be a secured area for evidence. The location for the building will be towards the back of the Sheriff's Dept. The bays will have garage doors. Materials and colors to match the existing EMA building.

They want to add another canopy on the NE corner of the building matching the existing canopy. They will use the existing lighting on the canopy.

All in attendance were in agreement with the proposed project.

Administration Manager Carr advised of the date and time of the Public Hearing which will be Tuesday, November 15, 2016 at Town Hall at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 1:31 p.m.